
 
NOTICE OF RATE INCREASE 
 
Groome Transportation of Southern Colorado, LLC, dba Groome Transporation filed Passenger 
Tariff, Colorado PUC No. 1 with the Colorado Public Utilities Commission on November 6, 2018. 
 
Groome Transportation of Southern Colorado, LLC, dba Groome Transportation is authorized by 
Common Carrier Certificate No. 55272 to provide scheduled passenger service between the 
Colorado Springs Municipal Airport and other points in Colorado Springs, on the one hand, and 
Denver International Airport (DIA), on the other hand; and call-and-demand shuttle service between 
all points within a 50-mile radius of the intersection of U. S. Highway 24 and Colorado Highway 67 
in Woodland Park. 
 
Groome Transportation of Southern Colorado, LLC, dba Groome Transportation, in this tariff 
filing, is proposing to increase the fares and rates for the scheduled service and the call-and-
demand shuttle service. 
 
The call-and-demand shuttle service rates being increased are: 

 
       Existing Proposed 
Per vehicle per mile (1 to 14 passengers)  $5.00  $8.00 

 
 
The scheduled service fares being increased are: 
    

Per passenger 
Between Colorado Springs and DIA   Existing Proposed 
 
       $50.00  $55.00 
 
Between the Monument, CO and DIA  Existing Proposed 
 
       $40.00  $45.00 
 
Between Castle Rock, CO and DIA   Existing Proposed 
 
       $30.00  $35.00 
 
Between the Monument, CO and the   Existing Proposed 
Colorado Springs Airport 
       $30.00  $35.00 
 
Between Castle Rock, CO and the   Existing Proposed 
Colorado Springs Airport 
       $40.00  $45.00 
 



 
 
In addition, changes are being made to the reservation and cancellation policy as follows:  
 

A passenger must cancel or change a reservation by 11:59pm the day before your travel 
date. No refunds will be issued. If a passenger needs to cancel, the passenger will be 
issued a credit for use on future travel within the next year. The travel credit is valid for 
one year from its issue date (the date of the original cancellation). Travel must be 
rebooked by the expiration date (one year from its issue date). The travel does not need to 
occur by the expiration date. 
 
Credit will not be issued if cancelling after 11:59pm the day before the travel date. Same-
day reservations are not eligible for credit if cancelled 
 
If a passenger has requested taxi service and is not at the agreed upon pick-up location at 
the agreed upon pick-up/departure time, no refund will be issued. (C) 

 
The proposed effective date of the increased fares is November 3, 2021, unless the Colorado Public 
Utilities Commission suspends the effective date of the proposed changes. 
 
Objections to the proposed tariff changes must be made in writing and filed with the Colorado 
Public Utilities Commission, 1560 Broadway, Denver, CO 80202, at least 10 days before the 
proposed effective date of November 3, 2021.  If the Commission sets the matter for hearing, the 
filing of a written objection will not by itself allow a person to participate in the hearing.  To 
participate in the hearing, a party must also file a written intervention and receive approval of the 
Commission to intervene.  Requests to intervene as a party must comply with Commission rules. 
 
       By       /s/ Brad Hungate   
        Chief Operating Officer 
 
                                       
     


